NOTICE OF APPLICATION FOR AQUATIC PLANT MANAGEMENT PERMIT

Spooner Lake in Washburn County is applying for a permit from the Wisconsin Department of
Natural Resources to treat a total of 11.00 acres of Spooner Lake. 11.00 acres with an aquatic
pesticide to control the invasive Curly Leaf Pondweed. This proposed treatment would occur
between April 15, 2021 to June 30, 2021.

Spooner Lake will conduct a public informational meeting on the proposed treatment if five or
more individuals, organizations, special units of government, or local units of government
request one. The meeting would give citizens a chance to learn more about the proposed
treatment from the permit applicant. Spooner Lake Management District is not required to, but
may change the proposed treatment based on information provided by citizens who attend the
meeting.

Any request for a public meeting on the proposed treatment must be made within five days after
this notice is published. The request must specify the topics to be discussed at the meeting,
including problems and alternatives, and must be sent in writing to the Lake Restoration Inc.
12425 Ironwood Circle, Rogers MN 55374 and the Department of Natural Resources, 810 W.
Maple Street, Spooner, Wl 54801.

This notice is required by Chapter NR 107 Wisconsin Administrative Code.



